
Individualized COVID-19 Recovery Services

The Individualized COVID Recovery Services rule became permanent in December 2021. ESSER III requires at least 20% of funding to be spent on unfinished
learning which can include recovery services to students experiencing disability (and prioritizes students in underserved or disproportionately impacted
communities, including students who experience disability). Recovery services are special education services designed to meet the needs of eligible students
in special education who were adversely impacted by the educational limitations caused by COVID 19. ODE has developed a guide for Planning for
Individualized COVID Recovery Services to support school districts in understanding and developing a process to implement this rule.

OAR 581-015-2228 Requirement For each of the below areas, describe the
district’s policies, protocols, or procedures that

will be followed to ensure appropriate
consideration of Individualized COVID-19

Recovery Services for each eligible student.

For each of the below areas, describe how the
district's policies, protocols, and procedures

center equity.

The IEP team for each eligible student shall
consider the need for Individualized
COVID-19  Recovery Services at least at
each initial IEP  meeting and each regularly
scheduled annual  review meeting.

This has been done at each IEP meeting in the Colton

School District.  Every student is looked at

individually to see what the impacts of the Virtual

Instruction has had on their learning.

Because we are a small school district we are able to

look at each student individually which allows 100%

equity.

Each school district or program shall
provide  written notice to the parents of
each eligible  student regarding the
opportunity for the IEP  team to meet to
consider Individualized COVID

-
19 Recovery Services.

This has been done at the individual student’s IEP

meeting.  It will however be followed up with a letter

that scheduled out when these services will be

happening in accordance to the parents schedule.

Because we are a small school district we are able to

look at each student individually which allows 100%

equity.

After each determination is made, the
school  district or program shall provide
written notice  to the parent and/or adult
student with a  disability regarding the
determination of need  for Individualized
COVID-19 Recovery Services.

Colton School District is ready and able to provide

these recovery students, and will be setting them up

as needed .

Colton School District is currently in the process of

determining the needs for any student on an IEP.

The areas that we are focusing on is the students

that have moved into the district and figuring out

their needs.

Updates to this Plan

To remain in compliance with ARP ESSER requirements, school districts must regularly, but no less frequently than every six months (taking into consideration
the timing of significant changes to CDC guidance on reopening schools), review, and as appropriate, revise its Safe Return to In Person Instruction and
Continuity of Services Plan.
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